December 23, 2015

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

With all of the construction and traffic on I-26 east, my husband and | have been taking the scenic route
down Highway 176 {taking the first exit off of I-26 out of Columbia). We go to Charleston and Edisto
often and so this route has become a favorite for us.

The small towns we go through on the way are incredible with great old buildings, most of which are not
being used. Our thoughts are: why not widen these scenic routes and encourage people to travel them.
This could bring back these small towns that have sort of died on the vine. Just thought I'd pass this
along. You have probably already thought of it!

By the way, you're doing a great joh!

Sincerely,

Q/WW/M

Jan M. Swanson
1390 Kathwood Drive

Columbia, SC 29206



